
Libutti  2007  Distin-
guished Librarian 

 

CHICAGO – Dr. Patricia 
O’Brien Libutti, social sci-
ences/education librarian 
emerita at Rutgers University 
Libraries,  has been chosen 
to receive the 2007 Associa-
tion of College and Re-
search Libraries (ACRL) 
Education and Behavioral 
Sciences Section (EBSS) 
Distinguished Education & 
Behavioral Sciences Librar-
ian Award. This award hon-
ors a distinguished academic 
librarian who has made an 
outstanding contribution as 
an education and/or behav-
ioral sciences librarian 
through accomplishments 
and service to the profes-
sion. 
“Dr. Patricia Libutti has 
made significant contribu-
tions to the field of educa-
tion and behavioral sciences 
librarianship, most notably 
through her mentoring of 
librarians new to the field or 
beginning the research and 
publication process,” said 
award committee chair 
Nancy P. O’Brien, head of 
the Education and Social 
Sciences Library at the Uni-
versity of Illinois at Urbana-
Champaign.  
 “Her enthusiastic leadership 
has been evident in EBSS as 
well as the Education Divi-
sion of the Special Libraries 
Association.  She has served 
as chair of both organiza-
tions, and held additional 
leadership positions in those 
and other professional asso-
ciations.   

(continued on page 6) 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Emerging Leader 
LeRoy LaFleur 

 

ALA President Leslie Burger 
started the Emerging Leaders 
program, an  initiative to wel-
come and train 100 up and 
coming librarians for leader-
ship roles in the Association.  
    Program participants com-
peted in a process that in-
volved essays, letters of rec-
ommendation and confirma-
tions from employers that 
selected “Leaders” would be 
able to attend the Institutes at 
both 2007 ALA conferences.  

    A limited number of appli-
cants were sponsored by vari-
ous ALA groups.  I had the 
good fortune of being 
awarded the EBSS sponsor-
ship. 
   Emerging leaders chose 
from suggested group pro-
jects to work on during the 
year. I chose Project V by 
ALCTS (Assn. of  Library 
Collections & Technical Ser-
vices). My team is to develop 
a plan to evaluate the experi-
ence of the ALA Annual 
Conference by both division 
and non-division members. 
   Since the conference, we 
have been preparing for the 
Annual Conference.  Most of 
our group work has been to 
develop ideas for the project 
to be displayed at a Poster 
Session during Annual Con-
ference. 
    For more information see: 
Emerging Leaders Wiki- 
http://wikis.ala.org/
emergingleaders/index.php/
Main_Page 
My Project Page- http://
wikis.ala.org/
ememergingleaders/
index.php/Project_V 

 

    

 
 
 
 
EBSS Increases its 
Membership to 
1,000 
 

On January 1st, EBSS sur-
passed the 1,000 member-
ship mark by welcoming 
125 new members to the 
section during 2006. Ex-
panding membership has 
always been a key drive for 
EBSS and we would like to 
take this opportunity to wel-
come our newest members 
to the section. 

EBSS Newsletter 
 
Spring 2007        Volume 22, No. 1             ISSN 0887-5189 

 
A Publication of the 

Education and 
Behavioral 

Sciences Section 
of the Association 

of College and 
Research Libraries, 

a Division of the  
American Library 

Association 
 

Visit the EBSS Website @ http://www.ala.org/ebss 

Join EBSS and EBSCO Publishing for a 
dinner cruise along the Potomac River 

All aboard the Cherry Blossom 
for a Potomac River cruise! 
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Potomac Cruise 
(contineud frmm page 1) 
 
We will depart from the Con-
vention Center (at 4:00pm) 
on chartered buses that will 
take us to our boat, The 
Cherry Blossom, considered 
the most elegant yacht on the 
Potomac River!  During the 
3-hour cruise along the Poto-
mac, we will be treated to 
sights of Washington’s ma-
jestic landmarks and a gour- 
met dinner, catered by 
Bugsy’s Barbecue. A cash 
bar will also be available. 
Chartered buses will return us 
to the Convention Center by 
9:00 pm. Cost for the event is 
$30.00 and will include: the 
bus ride to and from the boat, 
a cruise up the Potomac, din-
ner and a cash bar.  
 

The Cherry Blossom is an 
authentic split sternwheeler 
designed and created for gra-
cious private entertaining. 
She is a re-creation of a 19th 
century Victorian riverboat, 
complete with ornate iron 
railings and a plush interior 
of brass and mahogany. The 
open-air third deck offers a 
spectacular view of Old 
Town Alexandria and the 
Washington DC skyline.  
Registration information will 
be announced on the EBSS 





Best Instructional Collabo-
rative Practices (Ad Hoc) 
  Lori Mestre 
   Committee refined catego-
ries for the website, and iden-
tified extra information that 





   Cristina D. Ramirez has 
been awarded the 2007 Amin 
Alimard Memorial Scholar-
ship in Public Administration 
for my scholarship in my 
coursework towards my Mas-
ter in Public Administration. 
Also, She has been invited to 
serve on ALA Council Com-
mittee on Diversity, 2007-
2009.  
 

   Janet Stoeger Wilke has 
been named Dean of Calvin 
T. Ryan Library at the Uni-
versity of Nebraska at Kear-
ney.  She previously served 
as Associate Dean and In-
terim Director (twice).  
She was originally Curricu-
lum/Non-book Librarian 
since 1988.  
 

    Necia Parker-Gibson is 
taking over from Mark Stover 
as editor of 




